
Tuesday, January 26, 2020 

DODGERTOWN SAC MEETING NOTES*  
In attendance:  
Faculty Member: Stacey Miller, Denise Swanigan, Raina Ingrum, Aretha Vernette 
Parent Members: Sue Carroll 
Community Members: Nikki Boswell, Barbara Pearce, Lawrence Gaulkin 
Excused Members: Ruth Ruiz, Robert Reyes, Craig Walker 
Guest:  Kristen Racine 
 

Stacey Miller called the meeting to order at 8:05 A.M on TEAMS. 
Introductions of the faculty, parents, and community members were made. Stacey Miller is the chair of the Dodgertown SAC committee.  
 

• Approval of Minutes. Approval of the SAC Minutes from December 15, 2020 meeting. 

Introductions of the faculty, parents, and community members were made. Stacey Miller is the chair of the Dodgertown SAC 
committee.  
A motion was made to approve the minutes by Lawrence Gaulkin and seconded by Nikki Boswell.  Vote to accepted was unanimous. No 

opposed. 

NEW BUSINESS 

 
 

 
 
Ms. Vernette spoke about the upcoming events at Dodgertown Elementary School. A few events are: Literacy Week, ELA 

Book Adoption, Extended Learning Opportunities with GEER (Governor’s Emergency Education Relief Fund). Tutoring is being 
provided in literacy for Grades 1-5. Ms. Vernette spoke about Focus Friday and how teachers will focus on closing learning gaps and 
providing enrichment opportunities for students in all grade levels.  PBIS is hosting a Super Bowl Sundae event on Friday or Monday 
to celebrate positive behavior at our school.  

There was a request for Time for Kids magazines which include printed and digital copies for students in Fourth and Fifth 
grade. The request was for $356.00 this would purchase 100 magazines at $3.56.00 each. The motion was made by Sue Carroll and 
seconded by Lawrence Gaulkin. A vote was made, and it was approved to purchase the Time for Kids magazines.  

Ms. Vernette spoke about the IMPACT review and shared data about the walk-throughs that the District made. There was a 

rise in student engagement and expectations, along with standard-based instruction. Fifth grade will be having changes to their 

schedule because our school received two of our teachers back from the transitional model. This change will be best by kids to 

provide smaller class size to meet needs for our students.  There were no questions or concerns by the SAC members.  

 


